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Cell 2 – Salient Issues (Sinagra)  

• A large portion of Cell 2 is currently undeveloped with 51% remaining to be developed. This is mainly due to the Ingham’s Poultry Farm Buffer 

(applied through the Cell 2 Agreed Structure Plan), which sterilised land within 500 metres of the poultry operation from being subdivided or 

developed for residential use. 

• An amendment to the Agreed Structure Plan was lodged on behalf of Stockland to formally remove the buffer (Amendment 19 to ASP 3), which 

was approved by the WAPC on 13 May 2022. 

• It is anticipated that Cell 2 will develop rapidly in the coming years due to the removal of the Poultry Farm Buffer and due to most landholdings 

have obtained subdivision approval from the WAPC.  

• Amendment 200 has been gazetted into the City’s District Planning Scheme No.2 (DPS2), introducing a higher estimated lot yield from 9 lots per 

hectare to 15 lots per hectare for Cell 2. The estimated lot yield forms the basis for the calculation of the Infrastructure Contribution Rate (ICPL) 

for this cell, therefore lowering the contribution rate per lot.  

• Administration is recommending that the current ICPL rate of $26,805 to be lowered to $20,847 to reflect the findings of the Annual Review and 

Amendment 200 to DPS2 to ensure that adequate funds will be received to complete the remaining Cell Works. 

• The Annual Review of costs reflects a minor decrease in land value and road construction costs. The cost factors translate into a decrease in the 

remaining Cell Works costs from $33,977,678 to $33,937,795.    

• The detailed revised cost estimates for the remaining Cell Works are depicted in Attachment 3.  

Recommendation - Administration is recommending that the current ICPL rate of $26,805 to be lowered to $20,847 to reflect the findings of the Annual 

Review and Amendment 200 to DPS2. 

 

 

 

 

 

 


